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LIFE GROUP MINUTES from November 11, 2019

The LIFE meeting was held November 11, 2019 with 15 people attending. 

Janine Fonder opened the meeting with prayer.

Susie Wendland provided a recap of the Dinner Theater. The event profited about the same as last
year. All of the decorations used for the event were from Speedway. The baskets were very well
done and had great ideas. John Lightfield has started working on the scrip for next year’s play. 

BRENDA ANDERSON PROVIDED SCHOOL NEWS:

•    Greenery Sales for this year were over $20,000 with a profit of over $7,000. This is most we have
ever sold. The only expense for the fundraiser is advertising. Mark & Dena VanLith have
volunteered to drive their semi down to pick up the greenery again this year and Dave Giesen
had donated the use of a trailer. 

•    The Missoula Play tryouts will be held Monday, November 18th. Please make sure to return the
signed permission slip to your child’s teacher and note how your child will be getting to Koch
School. The matinee will be held Friday, November 22 at 1:15pm and the LIFE group will cover
the $1 per student admission. 

•    Sarah Weinberg with VPD will we coming on November 26th for Art Day, this is something the
students really enjoy so we are thankful for her sharing her talents with us. 

•    The Christmas Program will be held on December 11th and Mrs. Schulte is requesting all
students wear flannel/plaid as the theme will be a Country Christmas. Matinee will be held at
1:30pm with the evening performance at 7. 

•    Students in grades 2-6th under the direction of Mrs. Schulte sang at the Veterans Day Program
at the High School earlier today and many compliments to our kids! 

SUSIE WENDLAND PROVIDED AN UPDATE ON STUDENT COUNCIL. 

•    30 Days of Thankfulness- each day the students flip over and read over the intercom for
everyone. 

•    The students made cards and walked over to the Nursing Home and delivered. The residents
really look forward to the cards and when the students come to sing and perform. 
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•   Student Council will again provide Thanksgiving meals to families in need this holiday season.
The ICAP office will deliver the items to those in need but the student council members will go
shopping and deliver the food to the ICAP Office. Rachel Hendricks family has donated the
turkeys for this year’s meals. 

•    We will once again be doing the “Blessing Boxes” project; students will collect items for children
who are in need. 

•    Student Council is planning to hold a caramel apple bar on Wednesday, November 27th before
the Thanksgiving Holiday Break. 

•    Talent Show will be held December 18th at 1pm

•   Next Student Council meeting is Tuesday, November 12th. 

Reminder to use Smile Amazon this holiday season, this is easy money for our school!

Box Tops: Scan receipt into the app and the money will be directed to St. Lawrence. 

Janine Fonder closed the meeting with a prayer.

Nicole Brehmer, LIFE Group Vice President/Secretary


